JESSE GREEN PRIORY NO. 70 October 24, 1987 Masonic Temple 818 Market Street Wilmington, Delaware

The Priory was opened in Form at 10:00 a.m. with the following Officers present:

Eminent Prior Deputy Prior Varder

Registrar-Treasurer, p.t.

Harry V. Felmey Samuel B. Rash, Jr. Henry G. Law, KYGCH, PP Herald, p.t. Horace G. Patterson, Jr.

Also in attendance were Past Priors Richard H. Thomas, KYGCH; and John S. Proud, KYGCH; and Knights Lewis J. Blackwell, J. Worman Wicklas, Donald D. Thomas, KYGCH, and Richard A. Scarlott. Regrets had been received from all other Knights with the exception of George A. MacPhee.

The Eminent Prior announced the passing of Knight William Henry Cantwell, KYGCH, PP, on April 19, 1987. PP Law delivered a brief eulogy, following which a moment of silence was observed in Knight Cantwell's memory. It was announced that Knight Paul E. Wootten had been in ill health but appeared to be improving and was expected to return to his room in the Retirement Center. Eminent Prior Hurter then recounted his experiences with two cataract removal operations and that now all seemed to be satisfactory.

The Minutes of the Annual Meeting held on October 18, 1986, were read and approved. On motion, authority was granted to the Registrar-Treasurer to pay all bills now due.

Past Prior Law reported briefly on the meeting of Convent General held in Orlando in September; Knight Scarlott had also attended.

On motion, the following Officers were unanimously elected for the ensuing year:

Eminent Prior Deputy Prior **Varder**

Registrar-Treasurer

Prelate Orator Herald

Harry V. Felmey Samuel B. Rash, Jr. James H. Hutchins

Paul E. Hurter, KYGCH

C. Ray Scarborough, PP

The following appointments were then announced by the Eminent Prior-Elect: Walter D. Wagner

Lewis J. Blackwell Harry M. Sullivan, Jr.

Past Prior Law, as Installing Officer, assisted by Past Priors Richard H. Thomas as Marshal, and John S. Proud as Prelate then installed the Officers present (Felmey, Rash, and Blackwell).

The Past Priors in attendance were recognized; PP Thomas gave a brief summary of his trip to Italy at the time of the last Priory meeting. PP Law then presented PP Hurter with a Past Prior Jewel on behalf of the Priory.

Page two

Eminent Prior Felmey announced that there would probably be an elegible candidate in 1988, and suggested that a dinner meeting with the ladies could be held at Bellevue, which met with the approval of the Knights. Date to be determined later.

There being no further business to come before the Priory, it was closed in Due Form at 10:52 a.m.

Henry G. Law, KYGCH, PP

Registrar, p.t.

Ictober 24, 1987